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The PresCryterian  
Giving of Ourselves and Caring for one another.  

Shawnee Presbyterian Church Worships, Learns, and  

Serves our needy world together. 

September 13 will be our first Sunday back with opportunity to worship together in person.  Please note the 

requirements that Session has laid out to help keep all of us safe and healthy.  Know too that we will continue 

our Facebook Live worship going as we stream the service allowing everyone to participate whether in the 

sanctuary or at home.  There are many reasons for wanting to gather and many reasons for remaining        

physically separated.  It is our objective to be Shawnee Presbyterian Church found in many places as our   

ministry continues. 

Each worship service will continue to be streamed on Facebook Live and posted on our church Facebook 

Page so that everyone can participate in worship together. It is our plan for our Facebook presence to remain 

well into the future. 

What will our worship look like and what will be REQUIRED? 

***Everyone will be required to wear a mask the entire time you are in the building. 

***Please bring your own mask, but if you forget, we will have one available for you.  Extra masks as 

needed and hand sanitizer will be available in the Narthex. 

***Everyone will need to enter through the front doors, have their temperature checked, and proceed to 

the sanctuary.  We cannot stop and talk in the halls. 

***There will be no physical contact shared between one another. This means no hugs or handshakes. 

***Seating in the Sanctuary will be done to provide safe social distancing. The Bibles and hymnals have 

been removed from the Sanctuary. The entire service will be led by worship leaders and projected 

image. 

***The offering will be collected in a large basket in the Narthex, removing the  
need to pass plates during worship. 

***When the worship service is over, an usher will dismiss us row by row. 

***The expectation is that everyone will go directly outside, where fellowship can occur,  
but social distancing is expected. 

This all may seem more than a little sterile, but it is being done so intentionally to keep everyone as safe as 

possible. Your Pastor and Session will be watching the health of our congregation, as well as the community, 

reserving the right to advise further protections, or even cancellations, of our worship in our sanctuary if such is 

deemed to be in our best interest. 

If it is discovered that someone who has worshipped with us is later diagnosed with Covid 19, we will notify the 

congregation without naming the infected person by name. We will also strive to contact those who had the 

closest contact with said person to again provide our safest environment possible.  We will also be watching 

the Johnson County infection rate as we continually consider the safety and wisdom of continued in person 

worship and activities. 

I, along with the Session, cannot express enough thanks for your patience during this sudden and challenging 

time. It is our prayer and action that together we will act wisely and safely as we continue our life as the      

congregation of Shawnee Presbyterian Church.  Once again, I share that I am truly pleased and honored to be 

your pastor.    In Ministry Together, Pastor Craig 
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We will continue offering ONLINE worship through our  
Facebook page throughout this time. 

https://www.facebook.com/Shawnee -Presbyterian -Church -PCUSA-

102224526487292/ 
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so that we know who all attended when we review the video later.  Please share our church online 

service with any friends or family who may enjoy our worship. 

  
  We are reaching many who have not been attending in-person and certainly do 

not want to lose this connection in the future.   
Please share our church online service with any friends or family who may enjoy 

our worship.  Again, can you imagine what we could grow to if  

Worship this Sunday September 6 will include Communion so please 

prepare your bread and cup to share at home.  Our theme throughout 

the service will be Fruit of the Spirit.  Enclosed in this newsletter you 

will find a word find to help you brush up on what the Fruits of the 

Spirit are.  Pastor Craig will be mentioning each of the Fruit in the 

message, so be ready to see if you find them all in the word find and 

the sermon.  


